
United States Department of the Interior
BUREAU OF SAFETY AND ENVIRONMENTAL ENFORCEMENT

Alaska OCS Region
3801 Centerpoint Drive, Suite 500

Anchorage, Alaska 99503-5823

ja 2 2 2015

Susan Childs, Alaska Venture Support Integrator, Manager
Shell Exploration and Production
3601 C Street, Suite 1000
Anchorage, Alaska 99503

Dear Ms. Childs:

The Bureau of Safety and Environmental Enforcement - Alaska Region (BSEE) is in receipt of
the Application for Permit to Drill (APD) submitted by Shell Gulf of Mexico, Inc. (Shell) for
Well Number 001, Burger J, on lease OCS-Y-2321, Block 6912, in the Chukchi Sea. This well
has been assigned API number 55-352-00004-00.

We have completed our review of your APD, and find that it conforms to BSEE regulations at 30
CFR Part 250, under the Outer Continental Shelf Lands Act. However, as of the date of this
letter the capping stack is not able to be deployed to the Burger Prospect, due to ongoing repairs
to its carrier vessel Fennica. The capping stack is required by your approved Exploration Plan to
be available within 24 hours when drilling into or working in hydrocarbon bearing zones.
Therefore we are unable to approve the entire scope of activities in your APD at this time. In
accordance with the requirement to maintain availability of a capping stack, and pursuant to 30
CFR 250.410, your application is hereby conditionally approved. In addition to the conditions set
forth in Enclosure 1 to this letter, you may not drill beyond the last casing point (14 inch casing)
set prior to penetrating a zone capable of flowing liquid hydrocarbons. When the capping stack
is ready to be deployed to the Chukchi Sea, you may contact BSEE with an Application for
Permit to Modify (APM) requesting to have this restriction lifted.

We further find as follows.

• Based on our review of the information provided with your APD and found in the related
Exploration Plan, and on our observations during preliminary inspection of the mobile
offshore drilling unit (MODU) Transoccan Polar Pioneer, this MODU is approved for use
on the Alaska Outer Continental Shelf (OCS).

• The MODU Noble Discoverer has been designated by Shell as the backup relief well
drilling unit for the Polar Pioneer. Based on a similar review (conducted for the separate
Burger V APD) and inspection, the Discoverer is also approved for use on the Alaska
OCS.

• In accordance with 30 CFR 250.490(c), your request to classify the Burger Prospect as
H2S Absent is approved.








































